To: 'Gillian Triggs'

Cc: 'Megan Mitchell'; 'wellings@uow.edu.au'; 'megan\_huisman@uow.edu.au';

'melva\_crouch@uow.edu.au'; 'ghw@uow.edu.au'; 'rwarner@uow.edu.au'; 'Brian Martin';

'awhelan@uow.edu.au'; 'gmitchel@uow.edu.au'; 'chris\_cook@uow.edu.au';

'roger\_lewis@uow.edu.au'; 'herring@uow.edu.au'; 'shev@uow.edu.au'; 'shardy@uow.edu.au';

'Joanne Braithwaite'; 'michael zanko@uow.edu.au'; 'trish mundy@uow.edu.au';

'shaheena\_muniruzzaman@uow.edu.au'; 'Anna Salleh '; 'mclaren.nicholas@abc.net.au';

'julie.leask@sydney.edu.au'

Subject: FW: Newsletter 110: Misconduct in the US CDC and FDA

Importance: High

To the Australian Human Rights Commission

## Dear Commissioner Triggs,

I would like to ask you again to please investigate the removal of human rights in the No Jab No Pay/Play legislation recently implemented in the Social Services Bill. Your reply (12 May 2016) regarding Tim Wilson's responses to community concerns about this policy was not satisfactory. Tim Wilson did not answer the questions many Australians are asking or provide a legitimate public health purpose for mandating *all of the recommended vaccines*.

Further I still have not received an answer from Julie Leask (copied into this email) or Peter McIntyre at the NCIRS regarding their comments that undermine the academic process regarding the awarding of my PhD. I have also not received a reply from Peter McIntyre as to whether he will be making his PhD thesis, completed in 1995 on the childhood HIB vaccine, freely available on the University of Sydney website. Currently the university is digitising this thesis and I have been informed that I will be provided with a copy in several weeks. However, I believe this thesis should be available for public scrutiny and debate of government policy, similar to my own thesis on the University of Wollongong website.

The health of the population is dependent upon governments protecting the fundamental rights of its citizens. Here is a link to the responses Tim Wilson provided to the community regarding the protection of human rights in vaccination policies (<a href="http://vaccinationdecisions.net/letters/">http://vaccinationdecisions.net/letters/</a> Letters to the Government (2014 and 2015)).

These comments by a Human Rights Commissioner are not satisfactory and did not show any concern for defending our human rights in this policy.

Please read the newsletter below that describes the fraudulent science being used in some vaccination policies and the misinformation on vaccines that is being presented in the Australian media. I hope that you will show some concern in defending the human rights of Australians in vaccination policies (and medical interventions in general) because the Australian community is very concerned about this issue and the lack of action taken by the HRC to date.

Kind regards, Dr. Judy Wilyman